
OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING 

October 13, 2021 

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 25 members in attendance.  The minutes from the 

September meeting were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Debbie Meyer. There was no correspondence. 

Tiffany presented the treasurer’s reports through September on behalf of Bill Vogel.  The ending balance through 

9/30/21 is $$87,833.85.  The reports were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Same Haage. Tiffany noted 

that Kevin Bressendorf (Computer Spa) donated his service to set up the treasurer’s new laptop and install the 

financial software needed.  Thank you, Kevin! 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS 

MEMBERSHIP (Ginny Phillips) Membership is at 110. 

Online applications can be found at https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club.    

New membership dues are due by November 28 for names to be printed in the 2021-22 basketball program. 

 

PIRATE CHEST (Devon Henson, Cortney Kaufman) Winners will be drawn during the home football game on 

Friday 10/15. 

 

SPIRITWEAR (Tiffany Ditchfield, Sam Haage) Tiffany reported spiritwear sales of $1767 (9/17 football game) 

and $3082 (10/1 Homecoming game).  In addition, 214 Homecoming t-shirts were sold during lunch hours that 

week. 

 

FOOTBALL 50/50 (Debbie Meyer) Debbie reported total profit to date of $1490 (3 home football games and  

Red & White Night).  

 

FOOTBALL CONCESSIONS (Dawn Wilson) Mike Cooper reported approximately $14,000 in sales through 3 

home games. Booster Club splits profits from concession stand sales with the football program. A deposit for these 

sales has not yet been made and therefore is not included in the bank account balance mentioned above. 

 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR’S REPORTS (Mike Cooper) The following coach requests were made at this time: 

 

Athletic awards for 2021-22 (letters, numerals, bars)  $  1,747 

(2) State banners (softball, golf)    $     600 

Meal expenses for golfers at State    $     450 

Ball machine for Tennis      $  4,695 

HUDL subscription (half of total)    $  2,100 

New uniforms (for those programs in need of) up to  $10,000 

TOTAL REQUEST     $19,592 

 

Ginny Phillips made a motion to approve the $19,592 expense, Kim Ruhland seconded and it was unanimously 

approved. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Tiffany thanked all those who volunteered to ‘Paint the Pirate’ prior to Homecoming week! 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

o VIP Night is scheduled for Friday 10/15.  “VIPs” are those donors who contributed $250 or more to Pirate 

Chest. Thank you, Debbie Knoll, Melanie Hart, Stephanie Norris, Megan Handzus and Jenny Walker, for 

organizing this event. 

o Discussion was had regarding 2022 Steak Dinner.  Tiffany is looking for chair people.  Tiffany will check 

for available dates at Knights of Columbus.   

o Discussion was had about the possibility of purchasing a new scoreboard for Kingman gym. Julie Angus 

and Mike Cooper had done some research (pre-pandemic) into something comparable seen at Sycamore.  

The expense would be offset by selling advertising that runs on the scoreboard.  Megan Handzus offered to 

“pick up” where Julie left off.    

 

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Sam Haage and seconded by Kim Ruhland. 

The next meeting will be held November 10, 2021 at 7pm.  

Respectfully submitted- 

Debbie Heimsoth 

https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club


 


